
Planting trees
Hoke High Future Farmers of America club
members and horticulture students plant dogwoods
and crape myrtles Saturday on the medians ofNorth Main Street in Raeford. The trees were pro¬vided by the Raeford Junior Woman's Club and

planted by the students with a little help from in¬
structor and landscaper Dan McCougan. The
students also completed landscaping around the
Raeford depot building Saturday with plantsdonated by the Raeford Woman's Club.

Don Steed is honored
as top administrator
Don Steed, Finance Manager for

the Hoke County- Schools, was
named the Administrator of the
Year for District Nine at a district
meeting of the North Carolina
Association of Educational Per¬
sonnel held in Fayetteville on
November 1 1 .

Steed will be a candidate for the
Administrator of the Year for
North Carolina at the association's
annual conference to be held in
Greensboro this March.

Steed plans and organizes self-
improvement workshops through¬
out the year for secretaries.

District Nine consists of
Cumberland, Robeson, Harnett
and Hoke counties.

Local chapter officers are: Joy
Upchurch, president; Carlista
Smith, vice-president; Alice Ellis,
secretary; and Wanda McClendon,
treasurer.

Marvin Lynne Maxwell serves
on the District Level as vice-
president.
The North Carolina Association

of Educational Officer Personnel
was organized in 1951.

Hoke migrant parents
take part in workshop

Hoke County parents took part
in the migrant education state
parent advisory council workshop,
which was held on Tuesday,
November 12 at the Ramada Inn in
Apex.
The theme of this meeting was

how parents can motivate their
children and instill in them a
positive self-concept.
The keynote speaker was Dr.

Harold W. Webb, former Director
of State Personnel. He challenged
parents to develop their most
precious resources their children.

Dr. Oliver Johnson, consultant.
Division of Support Programs,
N.C. Department of Public In¬
struction, explained and
demonstrated many excellent
motivation techniques parents can
use with their children.

"Developing A Positive Self
Concept" was the topic of W endell
Hall's message to the group of ap¬
proximately 175 parents in atten¬
dance.

Hall is a consultant with the
Division of Alcohol and Drug
Abuse Prevention Program,
Department of Public Instruction.
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Ware and

Mrs. Linda Locklear, who are
parents of children at Scurlock
School and West Hoke Elementary
School, attended the workshop
along with Alona McNeill, in-

Raeford student
performs at ECU
A Raeford student was among

advanced voice students in the East
Carolina University School of
Music who were soloists in the re¬
cent ECU Opera Theatre program,
"An evening of Opera Scenes."

The performance, presented on
campus Nov. 1, featured key
scenes from three operas: Mozart's
"The Marriage of Figaro," and
Verdi's "Falstaff" and "II
Trovatore."

Michelle Crotty, a junior from
Raeford, sang the roles of
Marcellina and Countess Almaviva
in "Figaro."

Since its founding in 1966, the
ECU Opera Theatre has perform¬
ed a number of well-known operas
such as "The Magic Flute,"
"Falstaff" and "Die Fledrmaus"
as well as first North Carolina per¬
formances of seldom heard works.
The group also presents regular

evenings of scenes from selected
operas.

In a recent Gallup Poll, 61 per¬
cent of Americans surveyed said
top priority should be given to pro¬
tecting the environment . even at
the risk of curbing economic
growth.

terium recruiter/clerk for the
Migrant Education program in
Hoke County.
The Migrant Education program

in Hoke County serves students in
grades K-12..^ ^The program provides tutorial
services in mathematics for
students who are eligible for the
program.

West Hoke FTA
draws a crowd
West Hoke School opened its

doors last Monday night, October
28. to approximately 125 en¬
thusiastic prospective members of
its first PTA meeting.

Mrs. Shirley Carson, presided
over the meeting

Other officers present were J.D.
McAllister, Vice-President and
Vinnie Baker, Secretary. Miss
Hurst and Mrs. Johnson's second
grade classes exhibited a little of
West Hoke's talent in an exciting
Halloween Play.
The first item of business was

plans for a membership drive
which will extend through
November.

All West Hoke parents are en¬

couraged to join and support their
PTA.
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Flora Macdonald honors students
Last week Flora Macdonald

Academy completed its first six-
week grading period and released
the names of the following
students in grades 4-12 whose
cumulative averages placed them
on one of the academy's honor
rolls.
The Headmaster's Honor Roll

requires a minimum of 95 and
students on the F.M.A. Honor
Roll maintained averages of 90 to
94 for the grading period.

The honored students from the
Hoke County area are:

Headmaster's Honor Roll
Fourth Grade
Chris Sheats - Red Springs

Fifth Grade
Heather Britt - Raeford and

Kevin O'Briant - Shannon.

Sixth Grade
Jeff Jackson - Red Springs and

Scott Leandro - Raeford.

Seventh Grade
Howie DeVane - Raeford,

Malcolm Watson-Red Springs, Pat
Watson - Red Springs and Amy
Wright - Raeford.

Eigth Grade
Amy Parker - Raeford

Tenth Grade
Tahia Khan Raeford

Eleventh Grade
Virginia Hayes - Red Springs and

Beth McLeod - Raeford

Twelfth Grade
Kim McNeill and Beth McNeill -

Raeford.

FMA Honor Roll
Fifth Grade
Courtney Malloy - Lumber

Bridge
Seventh Grade
Kelli Bullock Red Springs, Scott
Canady - Lumber Bridge, Becky
Hedgpeth - Raeford, Jason
Lawrence, Red Springs, Claudia
Malloy - Lumber Bridge, Jamie
Reeves Lumber Bridge and Lewis

Sheats - Red Springs.

Eighth Grade
Rich Averitte Red Springs,
David McBryde Shannon and Ed¬
dy Owen . Red Springs.
Tenth Grade
Bill McGougan Lumber Bridge
and Beth Shook - Lumber Bridge.

Twelfth Grade
Taylor Fields - Red Springs.

One of the world's most
nutritious root crops is perhaps
this country's best kept secret.
Groundnuts, about the size of golf
balls, are as tasty as potatoes and
have four times the protein. They
were not always unwanted and
forgotten, however. The Pilgrims
may not have survived their first
winter without these nutritious
nuts. And now, after some 300
years, scientists are trying to make
this wild vine vegetable a
household word, that may one day
compete with potatoes.
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